



專員用箋 From the desk of the Commissioner

25 October 2017

(By email: hongxueipr@gmail.com; hong xue@hotmail.com)

Professor Hong Xue Director of Institute for Internet Policy & Law Beijing Normal University, China

Dear Professor Xue,

The 39th International Conference of Data Protection and Privacy Commissioners 25 – 29 September 2017, Hong Kong, China

On behalf of the Organising Committee of the International Conference of Data Protection and Privacy Commissioners ("ICDPPC") this year, I would like to extend our sincere gratitude for your contribution in supporting the 39th ICDPPC, which was held during 25-29 September 2017.

The Conference was acknowledged as an overwhelming success by attracting over 750 delegates including Data Protection Authorities, policy makers, government and business leaders, information and communications technology professionals, academia and privacy advocates from Hong Kong and over 60 countries and regions. It provided an excellent platform for the delegates to exchange views on the latest trends in data protection and privacy, share experiences and discuss strategies in addressing challenges ahead.

I cannot thank you enough for sharing your insights and expertise in "Notice and consent from India to Japan" and "Privacy and Encryption in the Digital Age" which are cuttingedge and forward looking. You have also engaged in issues pertinent to the topic, bringing in much needed inspirational perspectives which were also the essence of the success of the session.

The photos of the Conference and the presentation materials are now available at the Conference website (https://www.privacyconference2017.org/).

香港灣仔皇后大道東248號陽光中心12樓 12/F, Sunlight Tower, 248 Queen's Road East, Wanchai, Hong Kong

電話 Tel (852) 2877 7168 傳真 Fax (852) 2877 7026 電郵 Email skywong@pcpd.org.hk I look forward to continuing to count on your support and work with you in strengthening the data privacy culture of "Protect, Respect Personal Data" in the days to come.

With best regards,

Yours sincerely,

Stephen Kai-yi WONG

Privacy Commissioner for Personal Data, Hong Kong